
AeA 
Alliance for Network Security 

Business Roundtable 
Business Software Alliance 

Coalition for Employment through Exports 
Computer Coalition for Responsible Exports 

EDA Consortium 
Information Technology Industry Council 

National Association of Manufacturers 
National Foreign Trade Council 

Semiconductor Industry Association 
Software & Information Industry Association 

Telecommunications Industry Association 
U.S. Chamber of Commerce 
US-China Business Council 

United States Information Technology Office 
 
 
August 2, 2006 
 
Dear Mr. Secretary: 
 
We are writing to express our concern over the “conventional arms catch-all” regulation for China 
that was proposed on July 6.  As representatives of U.S. manufacturers, we support an effective 
export control system to protect U.S. national security.  We also recognize the risks and 
opportunities that trade with China presents, but we believe this regu



 
 
We recognize that China policy is complicated and multi-faceted, but we are concerned that U.S 
objectives towards China will not be sufficiently met and U.S. competitiveness will be negatively 
impacted by excessively broad, unilateral export controls.  
 
We appreciate your consideration of this important issue. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
William T. Archey 
President & CEO 
AeA 
 
 
 
John J. Castellani 
President 
Business Roundtable 
 
 
 
Rhett Dawson 
President 
Information Technology Industry Council 
 
 
 
Thomas J. Donohue 
President and CEO 
U.S. Chamber of Commerce 
 
 
 
John Engler 
President & CEO 
National Association of Manufacturers 
 
 
 
Matthew J. Flanigan 
President 
Telecommunications Industry Association 
 
 
 
 
John Frisbie 
President 
US-China Business Council 
 

 
 
Robert W. Holleyman, II 
President & CEO 
Business Software Alliance 
 
 
 
Dan Hoydysh 
Chairman 
Computer Coalition for Responsible Exports 

 
Pamela Parrish 
Executive Director 
EDA Consortium 
 
 
 
William A. Reinsch 
President 
National Foreign Trade Council 
 
 
 
Edmund B. Rice 
President 
Coalition for Employment through Exports 
 
 
 
George Scalise 
President 
Semiconductor Industry Association 

 
Greg Shea 
President and Managing Director 
United States Information Technology Office 
 
 



 
 
Roszel C. Thomsen II  
Counsel 
Alliance for Network Security 

 
 
Ken Wasch 
President 
Software & Information Industry Association 
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